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🏌 🏌 SPRING has finally arrived and that means GOLF! 🏌 🏌  

Council Summer Golf League - Our 15th season of summer golf league play kicks off 
next week on April 30th. Co-chairmen George Peters, Mike Goodhart and Ed Harkins 
report that we again have a full complement of 32 players ready to start our 15 week 
2018 season on Monday. The purpose of our council golf league is to foster friendships 
(Fraternity) and to have fun! See our council website for more details and schedules. 

Annual Council Golf Outing - It’s also not too early to think about our 15th annual 
charity golf outing, which raises funds for St. Vincent DePaul Society. We are all set to 
go on Saturday August 18th this year at Fellows Creek in Canton. Last year we had a 
record number of golfers (92) and raised a record amount of money for charity. We hope 
to do at least as well this year. See our website for more information and registration 
forms. We take singles, couples or foursomes. It’s all for fun so golfers of all skill levels 
are encouraged to participate. Come join us this year! 

This is the 7th consecutive year PGK Ed Harkins has been chairing this event for us. He 
is looking for someone to consider stepping up and maybe co-chairing with him this 
year with the thought of eventually taking over for him. It’s always good to look for new 
ideas or different ways of doing things after awhile, so if you are motivated to take this 
chairmanship on, let Ed or GK Mike Goodhart know. Ed promises that he will be a good 
mentor to and supply excellent documentation and directions going forward! 

Spring 2018 Tootsie Roll Drive - The numbers are “in” and we are pleased to report 
that our Spring Tootsie Roll Drive raised $5,090! GK Mike Goodhart again thanks Dan 
Vaseau, David Trost and all brothers who worked on the drive last month. Once again 
the money raised will go to three worthy recipients: Michigan Special Olympics, Angels 
Place and St. Louis Center. 

Charity Poker update - Our April charity poker fundraiser was a huge success and we 
raised $6,389 for our council treasury. Chairman Ed Harkins would like to personally 
thank each of those Knights who volunteered to “man” this 4-day event for us: Steve 
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Vargo, Larry Guastella, Bob Yancey, Mike Goodhart, Tony Vella, Ed Queen, Cass Nuar, 
John Spencer, Denny McCann, Jim Allen, Mike Riley, Jorge Villanueva, Ed Patrick, 
David Denhard and Ed Harkins. 

Our next scheduled poker event will be September 13-16, 2018 at Vision Lanes in 
Westland. It’s possible we could schedule one or two additional events sometime this 
year also, but at this point this September date is the only one we have set in concrete, 
so to speak.  

Baby Bottle campaign - Here’s another quick update on our 2018 Baby Bottle 
campaign that we worked again this year through the parish… As of today, we have 501 
bottles returned of the 600 we distributed at the start of Lent. Our official money count at 
this point is around $12,500. This is another outstanding result and we as a council 
should be very proud of the support for the Culture of Life that we have facilitated with 
our participation. Congratulations brothers! 

Day of the Unborn Child - On April 9th, our council hosted a very special rosary 
service in church at St. Thomas a’Becket parish to remember and pray for those who 
have no voice to speak for themselves…the unborn children of this country. We were 
pleased with the turn out of approximately 40 people that evening. Thanks to Chancellor 
Ed Harkins for leading the rosary service for us and George Peters and Mike Goodhart 
for organizing things and getting parish approvals. 

Respect Life Banquet - Msgr Kern Council was proud to be a table sponsor at the 40th 
annual Respect Life Banquet on April 5th at Burton Manor in Livonia. The Michigan 
State Council of the Knights of Columbus sponsors this event every year and it is 
always well attended. Michigan State Deputy Ken Unterbrink presented Right to Life of 
Michigan and President Barbara Listing with a check for $10,000 (see photo next page). 
Attending on behalf of our council were Grand Knight Mike Goodhart and his wife 
Theresa, District Deputy / PGK Hans Hansen, Financial Secretary Mike Riley and his 
wife Cinda, Culture of Life Chairman George Peters and his wife Jan, Membership 
Director / PGK Bill Simmerer and his wife Sue, Chancellor / PGK Ed Harkins and his 
wife Mary Ann, and St. Thomas a'Becket Pro-Life Committee member Nancy Austin. 
The keynote speaker was Melissa Ohden, and her testimony of being an abortion 
survivor and now a strong pro-life advocate was extremely moving. 

(Continued on next page) 



Recognition of our council in the program slide credits… 

K of C Michigan State Deputy Ken Unterbrink presenting RTL Life of Michigan and 
President Barbara Listing with a check for $10,000. 

“Knights Out” Dinner - Our April dinner out for Knights and spouses was at Richard’s 
Restaurant in Livonia. We had a good turn out and a fun time (and good food) was had 
by all! 



Nominations of Officers for Fraternal Year 2018/2019 - At our April 18th general 
meeting we heard initial nominations for officer positions for our next fraternal year 
beginning July 1, 2018. If you are a 3rd degree member in good standing, you are 
eligible to hold an officer level position. Please consider becoming an officer and help to 
continue the good work of our council going forward. You can nominate yourself or ask 
another brother to nominate you. Nominations will again be heard in May and elections 
conducted then too, at our May 16th general meeting. Please show up for the election 
of your next officer team! Following are the initial officer nominations made on April 18th: 

Grand Knight - Mike Goodhart 
Deputy Grand Knight - Larry Guastella 
Chancellor - Joe Nader 
Treasurer - Mike Pisano 
Advocate - Randy Helms 
Warden - David Denhard 
Recorder - Ben Keyserling 
Inside Guards - Darius Dzikowski, Ed Queen 
Outside Guards - Longi Iwuoha 
Three Year Trustee - Bob Yancey 

Upcoming Council Birthdays - As a regular feature in our newsletter, we are listing  
council member birthdays for the next month so you can wish your brothers a special 
“Happy Birthday” if you like! Following are our May council birthdays: 

Happy Birthday: Enio Pala (5/1), Dave Reiber (5/3), Richard D. St. Peter (5/5), Mark 
Stasa (5/7), Richard F. “Rick” St. Peter (5/10), Ben Zimnicki (5/10), David Frye (5/12), 
Dennis Lauer (5/17), Jamie Bernacik (5/18), Tom Albus (5/21), Ray Ernst (5/24), Duke 
Hynek (5/25), Finnian Opara (5/25), and Daniel Mack (5/26). 

In Memoriam - We also wish to honor our council brothers who have preceded us in 
death by remembering the date that they went back home to the Lord. These are the 
bothers we have recognized on our council memorial plaque as well.  

For the months of May, please remember these brothers: 
Nicholas Coluccelli (5/21/1988) 
James Minton (5/5/2008) 
Alfredo Fernandes (5/7/2016) 
Floyd Ertman (5/21/2017) 
Steven Titus (5/26/2017) 
Eternal rest grant unto them O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them. May they 
rest in peace. Amen. 



Let us pray  🙏   

Please remember all council brothers and family members sick or in distress in your 
prayers. Thank you. 

Upcoming calendar dates: 
4/27-29 - 40th Anniversary celebrations at St. Thomas a’Becket 
4/30 - Council Summer Golf League begins, Fellows Creek Golf Club, 5:30 pm 
5/4 - Council Poker/Card night, Bill DesOrmeau’s house, 7:00 pm 
5/9 - Officers Meeting, 7:00 pm, STAB 
5/16 - Council general meeting, 7:30 pm, STAB, Family Life Center 
5/20 - Pancake Breakfast, after 8:00 & 10:00 masses, STAB Family Life Center 
5/24-26 - Michigan State Council Annual Convention, Mackinac Island 
5/28 - MEMORIAL DAY! 

Council clothing - Need some new council “threads”? Check out the order form at the 
end of this newsletter for selections and pricing. You can also find our clothing 
selections and prices on our council webpage. Contact Duke Hynek or Ed Harkins to 
place your orders or for any questions. 

Council website update - Are you checking our council website regularly? If not, you 
are missing out on the latest news and information from the Knights of Columbus and 
your council. Find us at www.kofc8284.org . Also check out our Facebook page from 
time to time for updates. And be sure to “Like” our Facebook page and get the updates 
automatically on your timeline! We are up to  218 “Likes” now and our various posts 
regularly reach well over 250 people! 

www.facebook.com/pages/Knights-of-Columbus-8284-Canton-MI/235628156455332 

Note: If you have information, articles or pictures to contribute to this newsletter, please 
contact PGK Ed Harkins, our Newsletter Editor, at edward.harkins@gmail.com or 
734-634-0929. 
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